
Question on Notice 
 

No. 1396 
 

Asked on 14 November 2023 
 

MR J LANGBROEK asked the Deputy Premier, Minister for State Development, 
Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning and Minister Assisting the Premier on 
Olympic and Paralympic Games Infrastructure (HON S MILES) – 
 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the answer to Question on Notice No. 1155 of 2023, the Indigenous 
Councils Critical Infrastructure program, and specifically the projects still on  
Milestone 1 in Aurukun, Doomadgee, Kowanyama and the Northern Peninsula Area—  
Will the Deputy Premier advise (a) what assistance the department has provided each 
of these councils to expedite the projects and (b) what are the projected dates of these 
projects to move to milestone 2 and milestone 3? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
All projects in Aurukun Shire Council have been delivered, the Department of State 
Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning is working with the 
council to review finalisation documentation to progress to Milestone 3.  
 
The Department is supporting Kowanyama Aboriginal Shire Council in delivering its 
project with completion expected by December 2023.   Once completed, the project 
finalisation documentation will be submitted for the department to review and to 
progress projects to Milestone 3. 
 
At the request of the councils, the department is managing the delivery of the ICCIP 
projects for Doomadgee Aboriginal Shire Council and Northern Peninsula Area 
Regional Council.  All remaining projects are expected to be completed in 2024.    

 
 
 


